Mulberry Street Medical Practice
Patient Group Meeting Minutes

MULBERRY STREET MEDICAL PRACTICE
Summer 2024 Patient Group Meeting
27th June 2024

	Item

	Action / Date

	Welcome 

Welcome to our Summer 2024 Patient Group Meeting.
We welcome feedback and input from all our patients.
Introductions.


	

	Staff Update
Demand for GP services remain high and the practice continues to be extremely busy.  We all appreciate your patience whether coming into practice, on the phone or online.

Doctors: 
Dr Amy Champaneri – GP Partner
Dr Henry Hardaker – GP Partner
Dr Dionne Limaye – GP Partner
Dr Helen Anthony – GP Partner
Dr Seema Varghese – Salaried GP

Dr Menolly Jones – Salaried GP

GP Trainees (qualified doctors training to work in general practice): 
Dr Jessica Prew – 2nd August 2023 to 6th August 2024. 
Dr Swapna Vijay – 2nd August 2023 to 6th August 2024.
Dr Ian Rhodes – 8th February 2024 to 6th August 2024.
New GP Trainees joining us on 7th August 2024.

Dr Amina Ali – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025 on long term leave
Dr Paul Roberts – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025

Dr Natasha Britton – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025

Dr Sophia Hasaine – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025

 
Practice Nurses:
Caroline & Laura
Nurse Associate:
Kirstie passed her two year course at Leeds University and we are continuing to develop her skills.
Health Care Assistant:
Nicole joined us in the new year as a phlebotomist and completed coursework and on the job training and is now working as a Health Care Assistant and enjoying the role.
Practice Manager – Pauline

Office Manager - Angela

Office Clinical Lead – Elizabeth

Robyn who is here with us today joined as clinical coder but completes a variety of work so we are still deciding on a new title for her.  

Senior Medical Secretary – Vicky

Lead Receptionist - Louise

Our Medical Secretary/ Summariser – Tanya retires tomorrow.  Tanya has been with us for 27 years.

Medical Receptionists and Administrators

Dawn, Linda, June, Jackie, Nicola, Amanda, & Lucy. 

Helen joined us in January but unfortunately left last week as it wasn’t for her.

Gemma joined us on 13th May 2024 and is settling in very well. 


	

	Phone Update

Our new phone system went live on Wednesday 5th June 2024.  

This will allow us to see peak user times and the number of calls waiting so we can utilise staff at the most appropriate times.  We will also be able to produce reports which will help us to make improvements.


	

	Primary Care Network – West Leeds PCN
As previously advised, our PCN continues to grow and have their own booking team and website: www.westleedspcn.co.uk

The PCN offer a range of services to help to take pressure off practices in our area including GP, physio, pharmacists, mental wellbeing coaches, occupational therapists, smear clinics, dieticians, frailty nurses, health care assistant and nurse clinics.

As mentioned before, patients may be offered appointments in any of the PCN practices.  We are also trying to take pressure from our phones by providing patients with the PCN booking team’s phone number so they can book them in directly.


	

	Pharmacy First 

This service seems to be working well now that Pharmacies are offering a wider range of services.  Patients contacting us with the following conditions will be navigated to the local pharmacy. 
· Ear Infections (1 – 17years)
· Impetigo (1 year and over)
· Infected insect bites (1 year and over)

· Shingles (18 years and over)
· Sinusitis (12 years and over)
· Sore Throats (5 years and over)
· Urinary Tract Infections (Women 16 – 64 years)


	

	Flu Vaccinations

Our 2024/25 flu campaign begins in September 2024.  Our vaccines are scheduled to arrive between 9th and 13th September and our first Saturday flu clinic will be on 14th September. 

 Patients will be contacted to book directly into flu clinics.  

As usual we will phone patients who do not have mobiles.  

	

	Patient Group Meetings
Pauline asked the representatives of the PPG how they preferred the meetings to run.

Preference was given to meetings in Practice however a reluctance was shown to come out in the evenings, especially in winter.

We have 21 PPG members but not all come to meetings.  We agreed the Practice will try to recruit new members to come along and take part.  
We of course welcome any feedback or suggestions you have which will help us to improve our service.  
Please email pudseyhc.surgery@nhs.net if you have any feedback, comments or questions you wish to raise and we will get back to you.  Please mark them for my attention.

	

	Appointments 

The practice opens at 7.45 am Monday to Friday and closes at 6.30pm.  Appointments still open at 8am.

Robyn gave a summary of GP appointments and explained that when phone lines open at 8am this is for urgent on the day appointments.  Routine appointments are bookable 2 weeks in advance online at 8am and on the phone or at reception after 10am.  
This could all change as we are going to start the General Practice Improvement Programme next week.  Pauline has a meeting with the facilitator tomorrow lunchtime to set the ball rolling.


	

	General Practice Improvement Programme ( GPIP)

The way patients access the Practice will be under review when we start the General Practice Improvement Programme from next week.  Care Navigation and how patients are handled whether at reception, on the phone, patchs or online requests will be reviewed to ensure all patients are dealt with equitably.

We discussed Total Triage where a doctor will triage to ensure the patient is being seen by the most appropriate clinician, pharmacy etc.  Comments from the PPG were positive saying it was a good idea.

We will of course keep patients informed.


	

	Summer Newsletter

Watch out for the Newsletter which will be released shortly.


	

	AOB 

Please let Pauline know if you wish to give any feedback or have any suggestions as to how we can improve the level of service we offer.

	


Minutes circulated: Members of Patient Group, waiting areas in practice, Practice website & to practice staff.
Date of Next Meeting: 26th September 2024 at Mulberry Street Medical Practice.
Please let the Practice know if you wish to join our Patient Participation Group meetings.

Thank you.
Shared H/GENERAL/MEETINGS/PPG


